
 

 

 

 

 

Meeting: 
 

Council 

Date: 
 

Wednesday 19 November 2014 

Subject: 
 

Local Council Tax Reduction Scheme 

Report of: Councillor Margaret Bannister on behalf of the Cabinet 
 

 
The Council is asked to consider the minute and resolution of the Cabinet meeting 
held on 22 October 2014 as set out below. 
 
Further copies of the report to Cabinet are available on request – please see end of 
this report.  A copy may be seen on the Council’s website by following the link 
below: 
http://democracy.eastbourne.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=125&MId=1268&
Ver=4 
 

 
The Council is recommended to:- 
 
Adopt the 2014/15 Local Council Tax Reduction scheme, with 
the minor amendments referred to in the report to Cabinet, as the 
2015/16 scheme  
 

 
*36 Local Council Tax Reduction Scheme 

 36.1 Cabinet considered the report of the senior head of community.  The 
coalition government abolished the national council tax benefit scheme and 
required local authorities to introduce local schemes of support from April 
2013.  The council was under a duty to review its local scheme each year 
and any changes to the scheme must be adopted by 31 January preceding 
the start of the new financial year.   
 
36.2 The current scheme, which was also adopted by the other East Sussex 
districts and boroughs, followed the principles of protecting the most 
vulnerable, incentivising individuals into work and took into account and 
responds to the requirement of government to reduce the cost by 10% of 
the previous council tax benefit scheme.  Key features of the adopted were 
the removal of the second adult rebate, a minimum award of £5 per week, 
and a reasonable increase in non-dependant deductions. 
 
36.3 It was recommended that the current 2014/15 scheme, appended to 
the report as appendix A, with the minor amendments outlined in appendix 
B, be adopted as the 2015/16 scheme. 
 
* 36.4 Resolved (budget and policy framework):  That full council be 
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recommended to adopt the 2014/15 local council tax reduction scheme, with 
the minor amendments referred to in the report and summarised above, as 
the 2015/16 scheme. 
 
 

 
For a copy of the report please contact Local Democracy at 1 Grove Road, 
Eastbourne, BN21 4TW.  Tel. (01323) 415022 or 415021. 
E-mail:  localdemocracy@eastbourne.gov.uk 
 
For further information please contact:  Bill McCafferty, Revenues and Benefits 

Manager.   Tel: (01323) 415171.  E-mail: bill.mccafferty@eastbourne.gov.uk 
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